From: luckylouiefishshack@gmail.com

To: Commission-Public-Records

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Stacy House Public Testimony Sign Up
Date: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 9:58:09 AM

Attachments: 4-28-20 Stacy House Public Testimony.docx

Good morning,

Not sure if you needed this, but attached is a written copy of my remarks from yesterday's meeting.
Thank you,

Stacy

Stacy House

Managing Member

1915 KCHouse Concepts -SEA-TAC, llc
Dba Lucky Louie Fish Shack

17801 International Blvd.

PMB #119

Seattle, WA 98158

(858) 353-2908
luckylouiefishshack@gmail.com

This message and any attachments may contain confidential information and are intended only for the Company or
individual(s) named. If you are not a named addressee, you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this electronic
mail. Please notify the sender immediately by electronic mail if you have received this electronic mail by mistake
and delete this electronic mail from your system. Thank you.

From: Commission-Public-Records <commission-public-records@portseattle.org>
Sent: Tuesday, April 28, 2020 8:27 AM

To: Stacy House <luckylouiefishshack@gmail.com>

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Stacy House Public Testimony Sign Up

Apologies, you're correct. The meeting is today, the Wednesday portion is a typo.

From: Stacy House <luckylouiefishshack@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 28, 2020 8:24 AM

To: Commission-Public-Records <commission-public-records@portseattle.org>

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Stacy House Public Testimony Sign Up

Good morning,

The meeting is today correct? In the email below it notes today’s date but says Wednesday.
Thank you,

Stacy

Stacy House

1915 KCHouse Concepts
dba Lucky Louie Fish Shack


mailto:luckylouiefishshack@gmail.com
mailto:commission-public-records@portseattle.org

Stacy House Public Testimony 4-28-20 via Skype @12pm



Good afternoon Commissioners and Executive Director Metruck.  Thank you for allowing me to testify today.  My name is Stacy House and I am an owner of Lucky Louie Fish Shack in SEA Airport.  I am testifying on behalf of my partners, my employees and the Small Business Airport Action Committee (SBAAC).  I am speaking to you today to share concerns over the COVID-19 impact to air travel and our business.  

We opened Lucky Louie on March 29, 2019.  We have 32 employees, we pay 75% of the health insurance premiums for our staff, we pay an average wage of $16.65 to our hourly employees, we provide free meals to them while they are working and we pay 100% of their parking pass or bus pass equivalent.  All in, this costs over $110,000 per month.  We secured loans of $1.8M to construct and open our restaurant and we are currently closed.

When this started at the beginning of March, we committed to paying 100% of the health insurance premiums in March and April for our team, with the possibility of extending it if feasible, along with providing weekly groceries to our employees who needed it.  On March 22, I laid off everyone except our General Manager and she and I ran the restaurant 6 days a week from 10am-5pm until we ultimately closed on April 10th.  We are unable to continue paying the premiums for health insurance beyond April but we are still providing groceries and will continue to do that through May.

Today, 100% of our staff is currently on standby to return to work and it does not appear we will reopen until June at the earliest.  It is currently estimated that enplanements are down 94% in the month of April and Boeing is estimating air travel will not return to 2019 levels for 2-3 years.  In addition, Southwest Airlines posted on social media today about booking travel for the fall, only to receive a backlash from the public about putting people at risk.  In short, this is a long-term situation that requires long-term solutions.

Earlier this month, you voted to provide relief to tenants in the form of MAG and rent deferment for April and May with the possibility of an additional two months if necessary.  The agreement we received lists this out, but it is not enough.  We need to look at this crisis like it is; an unprecedented event and one that has fundamentally changed our lives forever.  Thank you.




(858) 353-2908

> On Apr 28, 2020, at 7:16 AM, Commission-Public-Records <commission-public-records@portseattle.org> wrote:
>



